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Dear Parents and Carers 

These photos illustrate the magnificent efforts shown by the Year 7 and 
8 students in cross country this week during their PE lesson 
approaching the final hill and finishing line.  I use this as a metaphor for 
the work in the school this week and we are proud of the students who 
remain focused and working hard up to half term.   So many students 
are giving it their all at the moment, whether that be in Sports, 
Performing Arts or in exam preparations.  This is where the ambition in 
Willingdon truly lies.  We hope that you have purchased tickets to 

come and see High School Musical, our first major production since Covid.  I commend the students and 
staff for giving up so much of their free time, including all day Saturday, to make this a success!  Whilst 
there are many tired faces amongst the student body this week, the energy in the school from being 
ambitious and working hard throughout their lessons and extra-curricular activities keeps the momentum 
going.   

Teaching  

This academic year we are focusing on our Progress Every Lesson (PEL) strand of Engagement. We know 
that if students are engaged, they will want to learn. We have decided upon three main priorities in order 
to improve engagement in the classroom. 

Our three priorities to improve engagement: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In addition to these areas of focus, we want to be making the most of the 50 minutes we get each lesson 
with our students. To ensure engagement from the start, we have introduced ‘do now’ tasks so that there is 
consistency in how lessons start. The idea is that students have a very clear task to complete in silence 
when they arrive in the classroom. This helps settle them, and recap some of their prior learning. 

 

https://twitter.com/home?lang=en


Cross-phase curriculum working group Wednesday 29th January 

We were delighted to be joined by colleagues from Willingdon Primary School, Stone Cross School, 
and Polegate School as well as other local primaries to share good practice on Monday and join up our 
thinking. We realised we have so much to learn from our colleagues in primary to help make the transition 
from Year 6 to Year 7 even more successful. We want to thank all those teachers who gave up their 
evening in helping support the long term development of the young people in our local community. 

We also want to encourage parents to further explore the curriculum section of our website which details 
what students learn in each subject over the five years. There are useful roadmaps and booklets that show 
you the progress each student will make with us during their time at Willingdon: https://
willingdonschool.org.uk/learning/curriculum 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Best wishes, 
Mrs May 

Student Council Meeting 

We enjoyed our inaugural Full House Council Meeting on 16
th
 January where 

our four Houses, Friston, Wilmington, Cuckmere and Pevensey came together 
to feedback on a variety of items and strategies their ideas for improvements 
for the future. 

The House representatives comprised all year groups and sessions were led by 
the current Year 11 Student Leadership Team, along with staff and learning 
mentors.  Year 10s were also invited to support them in their applications for 
the Head Student Applications which are now well underway. 

Students fed back on whole school Teaching and Learning priorities linked to 
lesson starters, rewards systems and behaviour.  They considered and debated 
upcoming House events, fundraisers and tutor time topics.  They also fed 
forward their ideas around the school values, mental health and the 
environment.   

Their enthusiasm and engagement were superb throughout the afternoon and 
so much input was provided that enabled four of our Year 10s to take these 
ideas to SLT representatives and report back at the Full Governors Board 
meeting last night.   

It is fantastic to see the school council having time to come together as Houses, 
driving their ideas forward,  supporting and teaching each other and having the 
confidence to present and justify their plans.   

Mrs Collins 

https://www.facebook.com/Willingdon-Primary-School-167329909949911/?__tn__=kK*F
https://www.facebook.com/StoneCrossSch?__tn__=-%5dK*F
https://www.facebook.com/Polegate-School-177333209023513/?__tn__=kK*F
https://willingdonschool.org.uk/learning/curriculum
https://willingdonschool.org.uk/learning/curriculum


For the attention of all Rock and Pop Musicians 

 

Create Music (combining the amazing services of Brighton & 
Hove Music & Arts + East Sussex Music) are running a one 
day Rock and Pop course at East Sussex College in East-
bourne on Saturday 17 February.  

Please see further details in the below link.  

 

https://createmusic.org.uk/for-children-and-young-people/whats-on/rock-and-pop-
1-day-workshop-eastbourne/ 

 

Mr Parry 

Head of Department – Music 

Reminder—Friday 9th February is an INSET Day.  Term 3 for students 

will finish next Thursday, 8th February. 

High School Musical Tuesday 6th and Wednesday 7th February 20204 

 

No long now until the curtain goes up!  Our students have been working incredibly 

hard over the past few weeks  to produce a superb production. We have a few 

tickets left for both evenings on ParentPay. We look forward to seeing you. 

https://createmusic.org.uk/for-children-and-young-people/whats-on/rock-and-pop-1-day-workshop-eastbourne/
https://createmusic.org.uk/for-children-and-young-people/whats-on/rock-and-pop-1-day-workshop-eastbourne/








Year 11 progressed to the next round of 

the Sussex Schools FA County Shield 

after winning on penalties this week. 

Well done to all of the boys involved 

  

Year 8 preparing Chinese stir 
fry and practicing complex 
knife skills.  

Fantastic Quiz Night  

Thank you to the 
Friends of Willingdon 
and Mr Edwards for a 
fabulous night.  

We are so lucky to be able to take a group of students out each week to 

our Forest School in Plashett Wood. Forest School enables our students 

to access a superb alternate way of learning key skills holistically. After 

the high winds of the last few weeks there are lots of branches and logs 

ready to be used – Callum has been busy today creating balancing 

structures demonstrating his excellent DT skills in the woods.  

Year 10 January Attendance Challenge 

Congratulations to Ellissa Wickenden who won a £10 Amazon voucher in the 

Year 10 100% January Attendance Challenge. Well done to all the students that 

had 100% attendance during the challenge and had their names placed in the 

draw to win the voucher.  

https://www.facebook.com/SussexCountySchoolsFA?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVMHcpRq7UID2pmBgfopllydcCom-5uxjG33-KlduEa_T-AJqdqsf8np7YpCSS-LFUV-VxaBt5RRi4rlWBcP5-LdHGW7xtMDjiScYUqZNIoEP0qo3PROKeG63I8xzViJmTVFHuMzNLeqqZguAAFhaYnfF8yZHCsm993LBVl1J6ZgCxFH8S8gp80WrtVRmFvQQE&_


Excellent turn out for dance club which runs every Thursday after school  

Let’s Dance rehearsals started this week as well with students rehearsing to perform 

at the Congress Theatre in March! 

On Wednesday, 77 students from years 9, 10 and 11 took 
part in the UKMT Intermediate Maths Challenge - a 
fantastic number of entries. The national competition 
encourages mathematical reasoning, precision of 
thought and fluency. We really look forward to seeing  

                                                            the results! 


